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“Lifelong learning is no longer a luxury but a necessity for employment.” 

- Jay Samit 

Dear Parents and Carers   

After last week’s War and Peace, here is something much shorter…….  

Exam Season  

The exam season draws to a close next week (except for four students who have a Religious Studies A-level 
on Monday 26th….). There are no more early lunches ! Thank you to absolutely everyone who has           
contributed to supporting our exam candidates, and for making the whole process work so successfully.  

That said, Year 12 have their mock exam week next week…..Best wishes to them !  

Hot Weather  

One of the features of the week has been the hot weather, with highest temperatures above 26 on most 
days. Therefore we have relaxed school uniform where possible – no ties, and untucked shirts. However, 
we still have Year 11 exams on, and it’s business as usual for at least another month, so we are taking     
uniform relaxations one day at a time. If it gets even hotter in a couple of weeks’ time, then we will also 
think about allowing students to wear PE kit. Next week the forecast is much cooler and it might even rain, 
so uniform will be as usual.  

English Speaking Endorsement  

Loosely connected with exams (above) and the importance of continuing with business as usual despite the 
heat (above), next week sees the English Speaking Endorsement for Year 10 students. The Endorsement 
shows as a Pass, Merit or Distinction alongside the GCSE English Language grade. In simple terms, students 
choose a topic that they are interested in, talk about it and then answer questions.    

Shine Awareness Day 

Today, Friday 16th June, is Shine awareness day. Shine is a charity which provides specialist advice and 
support for children with spina bifida and hydrocephalus across the UK. Today, additional to the rainbow 
colouring, many of my colleagues were wearing yellow items of clothing to raise awareness of the im-
portant work that this charity carries out. We have a brave and determined young lady in Year 7 who has 
the condition, so we are especially pleased to bring it to your attention. For further information, please visit 
their website: www.shinecharity.org.uk 

 

https://www.shinecharity.org.uk/


Pride Month  

As a Rights Respecting School we promote respect for people who are in a minority, and will take                  
opportunities to provide educational inputs about people who have had their human rights denied. Therefore, 
we are very much behind Pride Month. There is no doubt that things have improved significantly since the 
days when I was a young teacher and the dreadful Clause 28 prevented teachers from even discussing such 
issues with young people, far less teaching them anything. I also think that in general young people have a 
much more accepting and less judgemental attitude, which is very encouraging. However, there is still       
prejudice within the UK, and occasionally in Clyst Vale. Around the world, homosexuality is illegal in over 60 
countries, and Uganda has been in the news recently for new laws introducing the death penalty in certain 
cases.   

So, as you can see in glorious rainbow technicolour below, on the website and on the Facebook page, our   
Amnesty Group has been active, with amongst other things a cake sale today to raise funds for Kaleidoscope 
Trust. This is a nonprofit organisation that campaigns for the human rights of LGBT+ people around the 
world. Its mission is to help create a world where LGBT+ people are free, safe and equal everywhere.  

 

Reading Recommendations  

Delighted to see the latest Reading Recommendations from Year 8 students coordinated by Mrs Borgen-Davis 
and Mrs Southard. Despite all the massive changes in education in the last 50 years, some things remain     
unchanged. One of them is that reading is good for you; for students it is also extremely valuable in building 
literacy skills, expanding vocabulary, developing new ideas and developing empathy. It leads to improved  
exam grades. Of course it's a challenge for books to compete with smartphones, but it’s a battle worth 
fighting !  

 

Sports Report—Athletics Success  

Very well done to Ollie Hargreaves (Y10) and Jasper Forty (Y9) who competed in the Devon round of the    
English Schools Athletics competition. Ollie ran a superb 11.98 for the 100m but was narrowly beaten into 
3rd. In the 1500m Jasper ran a personal best of 4.27.32 and claimed 2nd place. Jasper will progress to the 
South West School Athletics this coming weekend.   

Coming Soon   

Excitement is building for the inter-tutor Rugby World Cup which starts on 26th June; there are separate 
competitions for boys and girls.  

Even more excitement is building for Sports Day. This week the tutor group selection committees have done 
their work, and the team sheets handed in….  

 

“Can you pick me up ?”  

We are having a little spate of students using their phones to contact home in the middle of the day, and ask to 
be collected. A few things about this. The starting point is that students are expected to be in school all day. If 
there is a genuine reason why a student is unable to continue in school, then they must see a member of staff. 
Quite often in these situations students will phone in the heat of a moment; talking to a member of staff and 
having a short cooling-off period is a much better plan. And I hate to say it, but at times the message sent 
home is far from the reality. Although of course we would never refuse a student who is ill (for example), it is 
the school which authorises absence. It also puts colleagues on Reception in an impossible position: their job 
is not to allow students to leave without permission (from a member of staff) in case of safeguarding risks. If 
there is no genuine reason, any absence will be unauthorised. Also, if a student has used their phone to       
contact home, this is a breach of the smartphone policy and the phone should really be confiscated. Basically,   
students should not be contacting home during the day; thank you very much for your help in this.  

Best wishes,  

 

Kevin Bawn 



CALENDAR DATES 

DATE EVENT 

15th May to 28th June GCSE & A LEVEL EXAMS 

20th to 27th June Y12 Mock Exams 

21st/22nd/23rd June Y10 Geography Field Trips to Dawlish Warren 

Monday 26th June Y13 Prom 

Thursday 29th June Y6 Non Feeder Schools evening 

Friday 30th June Y11 Prom 

Monday 3rd & Tuesday 4th July Post 16 Taster Days  

Wednesday 5th July Exeter College Discovery Day Y10 

Thursday 6th & Friday 7th July Transition Days 

Wednesday 12th July Sports Day (13th July Reserve Sports Day) 

New Intake Parents’ Evening 

Week Commencing 17th July Y10 & 12 Work Experience 

Woodlands Trips:  

Tues 18th—Y7 

Weds 19th—Y9 

Thurs 20th—Y8 

Friday 21st July LAST DAY OF SUMMER TERM  

( Note Early finish 2pm) 

Thursday 17th August  A & AS Level Results Day (9-11am) 

Thursday 24th August GCSE Results Day (9-11am) 

Follow OUR NEW Facebook Page via the link below: 

Clyst Vale Community College | Facebook  

https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100089105634228


GREEN SCHOOL 

7GLT  Isla Durston  

7GMN  Lily Tomkins-Pope  

8GCMC Grace Radmore  

8GIM Felix Pearson  

9GABr Mikey Trehearne and Alex Symons  

9GDH Ella Coward  

10GAW Isabella Fry  

10GBA Katie Ball  

11GHE - 

11GSW - 

STUDENTS OF THE WEEK 

RED SCHOOL 

7RDF Ruthie Dearden-Watts  

7RTM Daisy Hopper  

8RBAT Luca Batchelor  

8RHSP  Kai McCarthy  

9RSGA Ruby Hopkins  

9RZB - 

10RAO  - 

10RMAH  - 

11RER  - 

11RGG  - 

YELLOW SCHOOL 

7YBH  Zara Adlem  

7YGG   Josh Stevens  

8YMBR   Fola Fakiyesi  

8YTZI   George O’Malley  

9YPNE No permission to print name  

9YSS No permission to print name  

10YDST Katie Jaggs  

10YSP No permission to print name  

11YMPR - 

11YNS  - 







English Schools Athletics Competition  









 

 

Edulink and contacting the College 

 Please do not address emails, or replies to Edulink messages, to Edulink@clystvale.org.  It is an 
unmonitored mailbox and will not go to anyone.  Parents/carers need to reply to Edulink messages 
via the app, online, or via email, as this will then be directed to the staff member who sent the 
message to you.  Or, please contact the relevant school ATHOS or the teacher. 

There is also a contact form and details here: http://www.clystvale.org/contact-us/ 

Follow OUR NEW Facebook Page via the link below: 

Clyst Vale Community College | Facebook  

mailto:Edulink@clystvale.org
http://www.clystvale.org/contact-us/
https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100089105634228


 
Attendance, Absence and 

Requests for Absence 
 

Please let the College know of any absence on the first day it occurs. 
If the absence continues beyond the first day, please contact the College on each 

subsequent day of absence, too. To comply with safeguarding obligations, we cannot 
simply assume a student's sickness absence is ongoing; we need to be certain that the 

reason for absence is due to continuing illness. 
 

If you do not notify the College, then we will make contact with you to identify the reason 
for absence. This is important as it helps to reduce unauthorised absences and truancy. 

 
Please note, the College may ask you to provide medical proof if a student is absent from 

College due to illness. 
 

Medical Appointments 
We encourage students to maximise their levels of attendance; research indicates a direct 

link between attendance and examination performance. The timing of many medical 
appointments means that often students can attend school first, and return afterwards. 
By doing so, students minimise missed learning whilst keeping their attendance levels as 

high as possible. Therefore, we ask that parents/carers send their child into school for 
morning registration, even when a medical appointment takes place in the middle of the 
morning. Similarly, appointments scheduled for the afternoon should, where possible, be 
arranged after Period 4 - during lunchtime. Students are encouraged to return to school 

after a lunchtime appointment, if they can. 
 

Thank you for your support in helping your child maximise their attendance and learning. 
 

For Years 7 - 11 Absences 
Please ring: 

Sharon Leaman (Attendance Officer) 
Direct line: 01392 463911 

Email: studentabsence@clystvale.org 
 

For Year 12 - 13 Absences 
Please ring Sue Voysey—Assistant to Head of Post 16 

Direct line: 01392 462697 
Email: voyseys@clystvale.org 

Copying in Head of Sixth Form: haynesc@clystvale.org  


